Approved as amended by City Council on October 1, 2018

City Council Budget Workshop Meeting
September 10, 2018

Call to Order

Mayor Giunta called the meeting to order in the Council Chambers, Franklin City Hall at 6:01 p.m.

City Council in Attendance

Mayor Tony Giunta, Councilor Paul Trudel, Councilor George Dzujna, Councilor Jo Brown, Councilor
Heather Moquin, Councilor Bob Desrochers, Councilor Olivia Zink, Councilor Steve Barton, Councilor
Scott Clarenbach, Councilor Vince Ribas.

Others in attendance
City Manager Judie Milner

Salute to the Flag was led by Councilor Jo Brown.
Mayor Giunta shared well wishes that everyone enjoyed the Labor Day weekend last week.

Councilor Desrochers asked for a moment of silence for Franklin Citizen David Fuller, a Rank E5
Veteran, who lost his battle with Agent Orange.

Mayor Giunta opened up the first Public Hearing at 6:04pm.

Public Hearings

Resolution #02-19, a Resolution accepting the appropriation and expenditure of Rural Development
Grant and Matching Funds.

City Manager Judie Milner provided the public and Council the background and details of the
Resolution. She stated that this $30,000 grant is provided through the USDA and for the
Coordinator/Director of Mill City Park. The Matching funds portion of $15,000 is being provided by
Mill City Park. The total is $45,000 to be used towards the Whitewater Project in downtown Franklin.

Resident Annette Andreozzi, ward 3 requested clarification on the $15,000 as she is referencing
documentation that states there is also a soft match of $17,100 and asked if this is the City Portion
soft dollar match. City Manager Milner confirmed that the soft match portion is City hours already
spent in Downtown Economic Committee bi-weekly meetings. Neil Cannon, PCL team, MCP team,
and the FBIDC team attend these meetings. Annette asked if the money they make in their regular
jobs is how this number is calculated and Milner agreed that yes that is the soft match.

Mayor Giunta asked for further public comment. There was none.
Public hearing for Resolution #02-19 closed at 6:05pm.
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Resolution #03-19, a Resolution authorizing to borrow $100,000 in additional funds from the Drinking
Water State Revolving Fund for the Pressure Reduction Vault Project.

City Manager Milner provided background stating that in fiscal 2018 we were approved to borrow
$250,000 from the Drinking Water State Revolving Fund for a Pleasant Street Project. For this
Pressure Reduction Vault project, the bidding came in over the planned $100,000 so we’re asking for
the additional $100,000 from the Drinking Water State Revolving Fund. It will be based on the same
terms as the original amount and span over a ten-year period.

Mayor Giunta asked for any Public comment. There was none. Public hearing for Resolution #03-19
closed at 6:07pm.

Community Development Block Grant Funding Public Hearing opened at 6:07pm.
Informational Packets were made available to the Public.

Part 1) — Regarding the application and use of said funds through the NH community Development
Finance Authority. Mayor Giunta read the following statement:

Community Development Block Grant funds are available to municipalities through the NH
Community Development Finance Authority. Up to $500,000 annually is available on a competitive
basis for economic development, up to $500,000 for public facility and housing projects and up to
$350,000 for emergency activities that directly benefit low- and moderate-income persons. Up to
$12,000 is available for feasibility study grants.

This is a proposed application to the Community Development Finance authority for a proposed
application to the Community Development Finance Authority for up to $12,000 in planning study
funds for predevelopment technical assistance feasibility study of an Art Block in downtown Franklin
at 337 Central Street and 20 Church Street. The City will retain up to $500.00 for administrative costs.
The remaining funds, up to $11,500, or the benefit of, will be sub granted to the PermaCityLife. If
constructed, the art block would create jobs, the majority of which would be available to low- and
moderate-income households.

This project conforms to Franklin’s Housing and Community Development Plan’s Goal of: Participate
in economic development opportunities (Long-Term & Short-Term Goal).

Funding request: up to $12,000
Mayor Giunta asked for Public Comments.

Resident Annette Andreozzi, ward 3 stated she has concerns with this Art Block Study. She stated that
the information Mayor Giunta just read is the only information available and the informational
packets were just made available tonight. This information wasn’t on the City website. She also stated
that she doesn’t know what an Art Block Study is about and doesn’t think the Mayor knows either
since this is the only information being shared. She stated that she is a member of three Arts
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Organizations in Franklin none of which were consulted about this. Nor was the Opera House
consulted. Because of the City’s limited funds, once this money is spent on an ARTs Block, it can’t be
spent for another organization that would benefit. She is concerned because no-one knows what this
Block is about, how the money will be spent, or how to measure the feasibility study money is being
well spent. Annette doesn’t feel that an application should be submitted until the public is heard and
those measurable items can be thought through.

City Manager Milner responded that the application is for the Feasibility Study to see if an ARTS Block
would be a nice fit in our community. The Grant money would be used for a consultant to come in
and consult with those organizations mentioned and also other City folks as well as stakeholders in
the City to determine whether or not this would be a good fit. Milner continued that there are several
studies available that show that an ARTS Block in combination with other things like our Whitewater
park, attract more visitors into our City. A similar city of our size brings in $165,000 a year since
adding an ART Block. PermacCityLife believe that this is a good option and use of some of the
buildings they purchased downtown and this motion is to authorize the City to apply for the Grant.
Once we receive the Grant, we can choose if we want to accept it and appropriate it at that time.

Mayor Giunta asked City Manager Milner if there are other Grants that the City could apply for and
she replied that there is a USDA Grant but we’ve missed the deadline for that one.

Mayor Giunta asked for further public comments.

Resident Leigh Webb, ward 3 stated that this Grant is separate and wondered why it wouldn’t fall
under the purview of Neil Cannon who is already being paid as a consultant to develop our
downtown area and this money be used for something that he couldn’t do or another better use.

City Manager Milner stated that the consultant would need to go out for bid and need to be paid. So,
if it went out for bid and Neil won it, he’d have to be paid on top of what he receives now. However,
his consultation grant money has run out and he is on a budget line with the City this year. Due to the
way this type of Grant is awarded, Neil cannot qualify to apply for the same type of funding for the
same type of work for several years because he’d have to show sustainability.

Warner Horn, ward 2 stated that he assumes we are setting the guideline for the consultant and
hopes that the consultant would be guided to find something unique that’s not already being done in
NH. We already have unique Arts being our Opera House so perimeters should include not copying
what someone else is already doing. A smaller type of Currier Museum wouldn’t necessarily be a
draw. Mr. Horn stated that it’s uncomfortable for him when he thinks about the word ARTs Block
because of ARTs Car and that didn’t turn out so well. He also suggested possibly finding a different
name to call this Block. Chuckles heard from the Council on this comment.

Resident Annette Andreozzi, ward 3 added that the example that the Council has shown with the
money that was applied for and has gone to the Whitewater Park, there’s been no discussion from
the public and money has automatically gone there once the Grant was received. She implored to the
Council that if this is going to be passed tonight, that different wording should allow for broader
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description that PermaCityLife isn’t automatically getting money for what they determine an ARTs
Block should be. She believes that there are feasibility studies on ARTs Blocks already and using the
Opera House as a basis for bringing in outside visitors. Speak to Asian Delight and ask how much they
bring in when there is a show next door.

City Manager Milner responded to Annette Andreozzi stating that the funding for the White Water
Park was appropriated by the Council and that it is being used for a Design Study and permitting
which are both underway. The permitting piece should be complete by November 1%t. We are close
to presenting some of these ideas out for the Economic Development of Franklin and all of these
processes take time. Milner stated that we won’t even hear back on the permitting piece until April of
2019. Other grants will need to be sought for the next steps such as Design and shared that the City
has not just given money away where nothing is happening. She added that PermacCityLife has to
coordinate with the City on what we want as well.

Werner Horn, ward 2 asked the Council for clarification on what Residential Antidisplacement and
Relocation Assistance is. City Manager Milner responded that it’s a requirement by the Community
Development Finance Authority (CDFA). The two buildings in question are empty so this doesn’t apply
however if it was not empty and if the City had to ask residents to move, there would have to be a
plan on how to accomplish that and assist people if they had to move.

Mayor Giunta stated that the Public Hearing for this very topic will be opening in few minutes and
asked the public if there were any further questions or comments on the first section of this topic.

There were no further public comments.
Public Hearing for the application to the CDFA closed at 6:19pm.

Public Hearing for the Residential Antidisplacement and Relocation Assistance Plans opened at
6:19pm.

Part 2) Mayor Giunta stated that although this project does not involve any displacement or
relocation of persons or businesses, if the city were to undertake a CDBG project which involved
displacement or relocation they would follow this plan. The plan outlines the measures they would
take to find comparable, suitable housing for persons (or businesses) displaced or be located.

Mayor Giunta asked for public comment at 6:20pm.

There were no public comments.

The Public Hearing for the Residential Antidisplacement and Relocation Assistance Plan closed at
6:20 PM.
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Public Comment
Opened at 6:21 PM.

Resident Leigh Webb, ward 3 wanted to bring to everyone's attention regarding David Fuller. Mr.
Webb stated that Mr. Fuller’s uniform, from his Vietnam services, is on display at the historical
society and as long as he has a part at the Historical Society, it will remain in a place of honor.

Mayor Giunta asked if anyone had any further comments.

Werner Horn, Ward 2 stated that part of the budget process happens in a small timeline and some
ideas don't get flushed out so rather than wait for June of 2019, he wanted to share his perspective.
Mr. Horn stated that he was in the Army and leadership was exemplified by taking care of the people
beneath you so corporals take care of the privates, sergeants take care of the corporals and privates,
and the officers take care of everybody else. When you’re feeding your unit, all the privates eat first.
The officers eat after the last soldier and sleep where everyone else sleeps not in a special unit. Mr.
Horn stated that when you have people working for you, you do the same thing. Not as formally as
you take your lunch last, But the idea is that someone who works for you, has entrusted you with
their livelihood (their life) and he stated that he takes that trust to be sacred. Mr. Horn continued
that when we are reflecting on the job someone who works for us, does, if they perform above and
beyond, that must be recognized. If we can’t give them something large like a City car, then we
should show our appreciation in a different way. The City has some great departments and
department heads and as the leaders of the City, he hopes the Council will consider some gesture
that will make up the fact that even the Fire Department gets paid below State averages but are one
of the busiest and best departments in the State. The City’s MSD team takes care of our roads
hanging on by a shoestring. Heaven forbid the shoestring breaks. If the City can find some gesture to
show them appreciation, when the City comes back financially, make it up to them.

Mayor Giunta asked for further Public Comments. There were none.
Public Comments closed at 6:25pm.

Legislative Comments

Mayor Giunta opened stating that the last couple of months, the Legislature wasn’t in session but an
unusual day is coming (Veto override day) and asked Mr. Werner Horn if he had some insight to
share. Mr. Horn stated that he and Mr. Testerman had agreed that Mr. Testerman would speak first.

Representative Dave Testerman, Merrimack Ward 1, Ward 2, and Hill. He stated that yes, we have
Veto activities this week and have a narrow window to put in Legislation so if anyone has a bill or
something they want to be considered, please send it to him or Mr. Horn now.

Representative Horn, 2" District Ward 1, Ward 2, and the community of Hill. Veto override day
comes around every year and is the final legislative act after all the bills have been considered. The
one’s that make it to the Governor’s desk are divided into two sessions. Senate Bills that were Vetoed
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(the Senate will take up), House Bills that were vetoed (the House will take up) and needs to be 2/3
vote in one of those chambers to send it to the other chamber. He further explained that every single
Senate Bill that fails to receive the 2/3 vote, dies on the veto. Same process for the House Bills. If they
make it through this process, then they are subjected to a second vote in the opposite House and
again need to make that 2/3 threshold. Both sides of the house must agree in order to override the
Governor’s veto. SP446 is of special interest and allowed the people of Franklin to see how this all
works. He stated that he’s deeply grateful for the experts that came out of it. Mr. Horn asked if there
were any questions from anyone in attendance on anything that is about to be voted on. He also
concluded that the meeting was primarily Bipartisan attended. At least one Democrat for State Rep
was in place to listen to the information.

Mayor Giunta extended his appreciation to Mr. Horn for pulling people together for that meeting
which had a great turnout. This meeting helped gather information for everyone including the Mayor

himself. Mayor Giunta asked if anyone had any questions for Mr. Horn. There were none.

City Council Acknowledgement

Councilor Dzujna acknowledged City Clerk, Katie Gargano and Ward Il Moderator, Tamara Feener for
coordinating this year’s and the previously held Election Workshop Training Sessions. The workshops
were attended by many including State office employees. Councilor Dzujna stated that over 160
people came to our City that day which also was a great opportunity for them to see some our
revitalization that is gearing up.

Mayor’s Update

Mayor Giunta presented a Mayoral Proclamation in honor of Mark Lorenze for his distinct work as
President of the Webster Lake Association and his work filing Webster Lake as a 5013C non-profit
Association. Mr. Lorenze was instrumental in obtaining grants to address critical storm water issues
at Webster Lake and other forward-thinking actions that will help protect the lake’s waters future.
Mayor Giunta stated today, Monday, September 10, 2018 as Mark Lorenze day. Congratulations to
Mr. Lorenze and his family. Applause from all in attendance.

Mr. Lorenze thanked the City and introduced Valerie Perkins as the new President of the Webster
Lake Association.

Agenda Item |.

City Council to consider amendment of the minutes of the March 14t Special Meeting, the minutes of
the May 7t City Council Meeting and the minutes of the June 4t City Council Meeting to include the
roll call vote that was taken to seal the minutes of the nonpublic sessions but inadvertently left out of
the minutes.

Motion: Councilor Ribas moved that the Franklin City Council approve the amendment of minutes
of the March 14t Special Meeting, the minutes of the May 7t" City Council Meeting and
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the minutes of the June 4t City Council Meeting to include the roll call vote that was taken
to seal the minutes of the nonpublic sessions but inadvertently left out of the minutes.
Seconded by Councilor Dzujna.

8 in Favor, 1 abstention. Motion PASSED.

Agenda ltem Il.

City Council to Consider the minutes of the August 6 City Council Meeting.

Motion: Council Ribas moved to approve the minutes of the August 6 City Council Meeting with
amendments provided.
Seconded by Councilor Brown.
All in Favor. Motion PASSED.

Agenda Item lIl.

Monthly School Report provided by Superintendent Dan LeGallo.

Mr. LeGallo began by wishing everyone had a great summer! School is back in session. Mr. LeGallo
shared an update on the Strategic Plan which will be approved by the School Board within the next
week and copies will be sent out the Council once approved. Posters of the Plan were created for
quick reference. Mr. LeGallo gave a poster to City Manager Judie Milner to hang at City Hall.

Mr. LeGallo continued with an update on the Middle School roof project, which has been completed
at a final cost of $423,260. An unplanned issue with Vertical Services was paid costing $17k. The final
cost still came in under the original estimate.

LeGallo stated that the Energy Projects are still moving forward. Franklin High School and Middle
School lighting project is further along. Paul Smith School is due to have their most up-to-date lighting
technology completed by mid-October. LeGallo shared his appreciation toward the City for showing
support of this project.

Safety Projects continued over the summer through grants provided by the Department of Education.
LeGallo stated that all the outside doors were rekeyed. Bollards were installed at all three schools as
well as video cameras and radios. New telephones at two of the schools were provided and now
dialing an extension between schools can be achieved so dialing a complete phone number is no
longer necessary.

After a long budget season, LeGallo stated that the schools had to cut a total of 8 positions, 4 of those
were existing positions. Eliminated were: a French Teacher (high school), a Behavior Specialist (Paul
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Smith), a Guidance Counselor (Middle School; one will remain and be shared between schools), and a
night custodian.

Fiscal 2017 Audit for Franklin will be approved at the next School Board Meeting and will be posted
up on the SAU website, LeGallo stated. He also mentioned that 2015 and 2016 audits are already
available and up on the website.

A School Board member resignation was received and LeGallo stated that he’ll work with the City on
getting a new member. LeGallo also stated that he and Chairman Tim Dow will be meeting with a
representative of Senator Jean Shaheen’s office to discuss Special Education Costs. This connection
was made during the Federal Agency Day Event.

LeGallo stated that the Federal Audit (DOE) is scheduled to do a grant audit on November 12 and
will occur all of this week. He will share information on this audit at the December City Council
Meeting. In closing, LeGallo shared that he participated in the Celebrity Dinner Event as a Celebrity
Waiter and was very pleased to have helped raise money for the Opera House.

LeGallo asked if the Council had any questions.

Councilor Brown commented that the Draft Strategic Plan shared with the Council a couple of months
ago, was a great beginning. Councilor Brown asked Mr. LeGallo how we measure ourselves each year
and will this be part of the upcoming discussions. LeGallo responded stating that it is part of what is in
the plan. There are approximately 27 measurable action steps in the plan that the school will be
working toward over the next 5 years. Brown asked LeGallo who will complete these measures of
success. LeGallo responded that the School Board will complete the measurable steps.

Councilor Brown asked where the cameras are located. Mr. LeGallo responded that the cameras in
the hallways and perimeter outside including entrances and exits. All open areas as well, such as the
cafeteria and gymnasium. Brown offered Congratulations to the Football team for taking home their
first win of the season!

Councilor Moquin asked Mr. LeGallo if a Grant writer was replaced and Mr. LeGallo confirmed that
the SAU has hired a new Grant Writer and is making a huge difference already by getting things
caught up.

Mayor Giunta reviewed the replacement of the School Board position process Mr. LeGallo and stated
that we first advertise on the City Website, get applications, the City Council appoints, and then at
that point, the person would need to run for the position the following year. City Elections are coming
up during the first week of October but the deadline to get on the ballot has passed. Mayor Giunta
confirmed that the new appointed person would fill in for the year and then get voted in in next
year’s election.
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City Manager Judie Milner stated that the posting will be posted on the City Website, we’ll ask for an
appointee profile to be completed first, and then bring any completed profiles forward to the City
Council at the next meeting.

Councilor Desrochers stated that he has a problem with profiles. For the City Council to do their job
effectively, having some sort of actual interview should be conducted before someone is appointed.
People shouldn’t automatically be appointed just because they like working with kids. The City
Council and the School Board should be part of this process where everyone believes the applicant is
a good fit.

Councilor Clarenbach agrees with Councilor Desrochers and also believes the issue is public transparency. Any
potential candidate should approach the podium at a given date and have some back and forth discussion with
the Council and the public in attendance as well. Clarenbach suggested that this process should be followed for
any board position and not just the school board.

Mayor Giunta stated that it was done this way in prior years. The Council agreed to proceed with
posting in this way for this School Board seat and for any future board type positions.

Agenda Item IV.

Council to consider Resolution #02-19, Approval of the appropriation and expenditure of Rural
Development Grant and Matching funds.

Motion: Councilor Ribas moved that the Franklin City Council vote to approve Resolution #02-19,
which accept the Grant Funds from the USDA Rural Development Office and the
Matching Funds and approves these new revenues and the expenditures of these funds
for a White Water Park Development Coordinator. | further move that the City Council
authorize the City Manager to sign and take action on all relevant documents pertaining
to the administration of this Grant.

Seconded by Councilor Brown.

By a roll call vote.

Councilor Barton Yes  Councilor Dzujna Yes  Councilor Ribas Yes
Councilor Clarenbach _Yes  Councilor Brown Yes  Councilor Trudel Yes
Councilor Desrochers _Yes  Councilor Moquin Yes  Councilor Zink Yes

All in Favor. Motion PASSED.

Agenda Iltem V.
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Council to consider Resolution #03-19, Approval of additional funds from the Drinking Water State
Revolving Fund for the Pressure Reduction Vault Project.

Motion: Councilor Dzujna moved that the Franklin City Council adopts Resolution #03-19,
Authority to borrow $100,000 in additional funding from the Drinking Water State
Revolving Fund for the Pleasant Street pressure reducing vault project.

Seconded by Councilor Trudel.

Mayor Giunta asked if anyone had questions.

Councilor Zink mentioned that during the budget process, an increase in the water rates in order to
pay for this loan was discussed. She stated that the rate was only increased a certain percentage and
not the whole percentage amount as discussed so now that we need to borrow this additional $100K,
can we absorb this new payment in the budget and also, is there a plan on the maintenance of the
Water Plan since we know there is more maintenance to do.

City Manager Milner replied that there is a plan to absorb the payment through the Capital line so we
won’t need to do another rate adjustment for the current year. She continued that moving forward,
we do have a Capital Improvements Plan for the Water Fund looking at the 5-year scope of a 25-year
plan, so there will be Capital Projects in each of the budgets moving forward as well.

No further questions were asked of the Council.

By a roll call vote.

Councilor Barton Yes  Councilor Dzujna Yes  Councilor Ribas Yes
Councilor Clarenbach _Yes  Councilor Brown Yes  Councilor Trudel Yes
Councilor Desrochers _Yes  Councilor Moquin Yes  Councilor Zink Yes

All in Favor. Motion PASSED.

Agenda Iltem VI.

Council to consider approval of the Community Development Block Grant Application and the
Residential Antidisplacment and Relocation Plans.

Motion: 1) Councilor Barton moved that the Franklin City Council adopt the Antidisplacement and
Relocation Assistance Plan.

Seconded by Councilor Dzujna.

Mayor Giunta asked for discussion.
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Councilor Zink stated that in section a., three years is mentioned but in section h. line 1, five years is
explained. She asked why these numbers of years different.

City Manager Milner replied that section a. and section h. are referring to two different things but
offered to get back to Councilor Zink with more clarification. Milner also stated that there are no
occupants in the building of interest so there will be no relocation costs.

Councilor Moquin echoed some of the concerns that were brought forward earlier on in this meeting
and asked if there is any other information provided by PermaCityLife on their intentions and
thoughts themselves on what an ART Block actually is or if anyone could provide any general
information.

City Manager Milner replied that her belief of what PermaCityLife is attempting and will be flushed
out through the Feasibility Study, is similar to what was done in Concord. Possibly different artists
sharing a building in order to sell their wares. Milner also stated that there would be some
free/reduced classes offered to the community.

Councilor Zink stated that the Feasibility Study listed only on 337 Central Street and 20 Church Street
as the addresses for this study. She continued that the language should be changed to reflect a City-
wide study and not just list those two addresses.

City Manager Milner responded by confirming that the Feasibility Study is not City wide and will only
include these two buildings which PermaCityLife owns. The plan is to open up the two buildings inside
since they are connected to create the desired space for the ART Block.

Councilor Dzujna commented that the idea behind this is to have Artists also help art student and the
school leadership.

Councilor Zink asked where subparagraph 1 is since there is reference to it but it isn’t there. There are
two minutes of inaudible discussion. City Manager stated that this is the entire document.

Councilor Desrochers stated that the Council is essentially voting on a moot point for this specific
grant. City Manager Milner replied that voting approval is required each time there is a S500K CBDG
grant.

No further discussion.
8 in Favor. One opposed. Motion #1) PASSED
Motion: 2) Councilor Desrochers moved that the Franklin City Council authorized the City Manager
to sign and submit a Community Development Block Grant (CDBG) Planning Grant up to

$12,000 for a predevelopment technical assistance feasibility study of an art block in
downtown Franklin and, upon approval of the CDBG application, authorize the City
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Manager to execute any documents which may be necessary to effectuate the CDBG
contract and any amendments thereto.
Seconded by Councilor Ribas.

Councilor Clarenbach asked the Council if the City Manager is getting the authorization to execute the
contract because he thought it would be brought back to the Council first before it is executed on.
City Manager replied that she would bring it back to the Council first to ACCEPT the grant and
APPROPRIATE the grant.

Councilor Clarenbach reiterated that he agrees with other Councilors who spoke this evening and
wants to see some amount of guidance so the Council can provide input on what they want to see in
the Community as opposed to having individual people come forward with ideas that may or may not
mesh. He stated that he is voting in favor of this knowing that he will see it again if its’ approved.
Mayor Giunta asked if there was any further discussion. There was none.

8 in Favor. One opposed. Motion PASSED.

Agenda Item VILI.

Council to consider disposition of 51 Beech Street. Tax deeded property.

Motion: Councilor Clarenbach moved to authorized the City Manager to dispose of the following
property through a bid process with a minimum bid amount of $30,000 and to further
execute all closing documents required for the conclusion of the referenced sale.
Map/lot# 135-132-00, Location: 51 Beech Street. Recommended Minimum bid $30,000.
Seconded by Councilor Ribas.

Councilor Clarenbach stated his appreciation to the City Manager Milner for bringing this forward and
would like to see a complete list of City owned properties and would like to see us move as many of
these as possible instead of waiting for a neighbor to say they have interest. City Manager Milner
replied stating that she will email the list of City Owned property to the Council.

Councilor Desrochers stated that he thinks the recommended minimum bid is a little low for a
property parcel total is at $179,200. City Manager Milner replied that this property was taken this
year and is within the three-year period. This means that anything over $30K will need to be returned
to the former owner anyway and why she started with this minimum bid.

Mayor Giunta asked for if there were any further questions.

Mr. Werner Horn corrected the spelling of Beech Street. Previously spelled incorrectly in the agenda
as Beach Street.
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Councilor Ribas asked City Manager Milner if the $17,900 is a penalty on top of the $20,889 and
should we try to recoup S$38K instead of just S30K. Milner stated that she wasn’t sure if we would
collect the $17,920 because it’s not a first home.

There was no further discussion.

All in Favor. Motion PASSED.

Agenda Item VIILI.

Council to set a public hearing on Resolution #04-19 to appropriate $100,000 of the Municipal
Transportation Improvement Fund.

Motion: Councilor Trudel moved that the Franklin City Council set a public hearing on Monday,
October 1%, 2018 at 6:00pm regarding Resolution #04-19, Appropriating $100,000 in
Municipal Transportation Improvement Funds (MTIF) for road work.

Seconded by Councilor Zink
Mayor Giunta asked for any discussion. There was none.
All in Favor. Motion PASSED.
Motion: Councilor Zink moved to read the title only of Resolution #04-19.
Seconded by Councilor Ribas.

All in Favor. Motion PASSED.

Mayor Giunta read the title only of Resolution #04-19.

RESOLUTION #04-19
A Resolution Relating to a Supplemental Appropriation for Fiscal Year 2019.
In the year of our Lord, Two Thousand Eighteen,

WHEREAS, the City Council of the City of Franklin has adopted a budget for Fiscal Year 2019 which
began July 1, 2018, and;

WHEREAS, the City Council of the City of Franklin, New Hampshire recognizes the need for road
improvement throughout the City, and;
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WHEREAS, the City Council of the City of Franklin, New Hampshire understands the Municipal
Transportation Improvement Fund (MTIF) established in the City 2009 under State RSA 261:153 is for
the purpose of road infrastructure improvement, and;

WHEREAS, the City Council of the City of Franklin, New Hampshire understands that the MTIF fund has
a current unobligated balance of approximately $150,609, and;

WHEREAS, the City Council of the City of Franklin wishes to appropriate from the Municipal
Transportation Improvement Fund an amount not to exceed $100,000 for the purpose of roadway
repairs to Prospect Street and New Hampton Road, Now,

THEREFORE, BE IT RESOLVED that at the scheduled meeting of the City Council on Monday, October 1,
2018 the City Council of the City of Franklin, New Hampshire does hereby adopt resolution 04-19
allowing the withdrawal of One Hundred Thousand Dollars ($100,000) from the Municipal
Transportation Improvement Fund and authorizing an increase in FY19 revenues:

Transfer In — Capital Reserve Funds Acct. No. 01-0-000-39150-000 — One Hundred Thousand Dollars
(5100,000),

And an increase in expenditure account,

MSD Roadway Maintenance, Other Contracted Services Acct. No. 01-3-122-40490-000 — One Hundred
Thousand Dollars ($100,000),

By a roll call vote.

Councilor Barton ______ Councilor Desrochers Councilor Ribas
Councilor Brown _____ Councilor Dzujna _ Councilor Trudel
Councilor Clarenbach ___ Councilor Moquin _ Councilor Zink _
Approved:
Mayor
Passed:

| certify that said vote has not been amended or repealed and remain in full force and effect as of the
date of this Certification and that Katie Gargano is the City Clerk for the City of Franklin, Franklin, New
Hampshire.

A true copy, attested:

City Clerk

Date:




Council Meeting
September 10, 2018
Page 15

Agenda Item IX.

Other Business
1. Committee Reports
a. Councilor Brown provided an update on the Designing Franklin’s Education for the 21°t
Century.
i. There have been two meetings so far and getting a lot of feedback. Email

comments to: DFEFranklinNH@gmail.com.

ii. Next public meeting will be September 20t at City Hall (downstairs Blue Room)

iii. Attendance at the August meeting was good. Teachers, parents, Council
members, and others attended.

iv. The leadership team is going to Hinsdale NH later in the month of September.

v. Comments coming from the August meeting were:

1. Buildings and Grounds in the winter are tough to get the schools

cleared. Some ice in front caused concern. How can we do better?

2. Health Insurance Premiums differences between City and School. City

Manager Milner explained that the City picked a plan that is less “rich”
than the School’s plan. The City’s 100% paid plan is still less tax payers’
dollars, than the 90% paid “richer” School’s plan. The City will be
looking at this again and going out to RFP for health insurance plans.

3. Investing in quality teachers and lessening the turnover. Stability and
job security are high on the list for both parents and teachers
themselves. How do we build in Stability?

Develop a sense of Pride in the students.

Working closer with the Opera House and Arts programs and making

them a part of the curriculum.

Incorporating Life Skills Training.

VLACS does fill the gaps.

Go through the School Budget line by line to consolidate and combine

A better way for school students/workers to communicate with the

School Board and/or City Council. Possibly a representative of the

school board and City Council would pick a class to go to and be a point

of contact. Suggestion for all leadership to meet 1x per quarter and ask
what has anyone heard. Working/not working.
10. All comments are being added into a spreadsheet and available on the
City Website.

b. Councilor Zink stated that the Franklin Tilton Northfield Sanbornton Fire & EMS
Collaboration Meeting will be held on September 25" @ 5PM at the Tilton Town Hall.
There is a draft MOU that has passed through attorneys and municipalities and hope
to bring it to the Council this fall.

vk

© 0N

2. Mayor Appointments and Nominations
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Trustees of the Trust Fund:

a. Motion “I reappoint Julie Buker to the Trustees of the Trust Fund (Seat TT3), Term of
Service is 3 years from September 2018 to September 2021.”

Highway Safety Commission:

b. Motion “I appoint Glenn Morrill to the Highway Safety Commission (Seat HS5), Term
of Service is 3 years from September 2018 to September 2021.”

Conservation Commission:

C. Motion “I reappoint Roy Gilberth to the Conservation Commission (Seat CC6), Term of
Service is 3 years from September 2018 to September 2021.”

d. Motion “I appoint Terri Lemire to the Conservation Commission (Seat CC1), Term of
Service is 3 years from September 2018 to September 2021.”

Planning Board:
e. Motion “I appoint Brian Barry to replace Brian Sullivan on the Planning Board (Seat
PB2), Term of Service is through to January 2021.”
Upper Merrimack River Local Advisor Committee:
f.  Motion “I nominate Jeff Perkin to the Upper Merrimack River Local Advisor
Committee (Seat MR4), Term of service is 3 years pending the Department of
Environmental Services acceptance of nomination and granting of appointment.”

3. City Council Resignations

a. Motion made by Councilor Zink to accept the resignation of the Supervisor of Ward
3, Gayle Cook. Seconded by Councilor Ribas. All in Favor, Motion PASSED.

b. Motion made by Councilor Dzujna to accept the resignation of Ward 1 Clerk, Joan
Hinds. Seconded by Councilor Ribas.

All in Favor. Motion PASSED.

Councilor Zink asked how we will fill these two positions with Primary Elections tomorrow. City Clerk
Katie Gargano stated that she has two temporary fill-ins for tomorrow’s election.

4. City Manager’s Update

a)
b)

c)

d)

Contingent Grant Line Activity — No activity for the month.

Frank Lossani, new Finance Director, welcome is delayed a few days due to a personal
medical urgency.

The City is just about ready for an Economic Development Workshop. The Mill City Park
folks are working on a master plan to share with the Council. Steven’s Mill folks are
working on their preliminary plan and may also need a few weeks to complete. A general
downtown discussion is needed as well. City Manager Milner would like to schedule an
Economic Development Workshop meeting with the City Council. The last Monday of
October (the 29™) is already held for the City Council.

Milner invited the Mayor and City Council to the Annual Employee BBQ on September
18th, 11:30 @ Odell Park.

Milner passed out to the Council, the New Hampshire Municipal Association Legislative
Policies that the Association is planning to bring forward during legislative sessions to vote
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on or take a stance on during the legislative sessions. Milner asked the Council if they
reviewed the policies and if they oppose anything in that document.
I.  Councilor Desrochers referred to page 2, item #5 (Municipal Regulation of Fire
Arms). He stated that this should be left to the Federal and State authorities not on
a local level.

Milner asked the Council if they support Councilor Desrochers.

Councilor Ribas stated that his position is the opposite and not in agreement with
Councilor Desrochers statement. Prevention of bringing firearms to schools during
elections and should be part of local level decision making. Local Municipalities
should be able to make their own rules.

Mayor Giunta asked for the Chief of Police, David Goldstein’s insight on what is
currently allowed or not allowed (legal/not legal). Chief Goldstein responded that
school is open. Inaudible comments. Microphone not used.

Superintendent Dan LeGallo stated that schools are not open during election
times.

Councilor Ribas asked if the Council could abstain on voting on this because they
are not all in agreement of this policy. The Municipal Association is voting on these
policies on Friday, September 14 so there’s no time to hold on this.

Mayor Giunta requested the Council to state each of their positions. An answer of

Yes = object to this being part of legislation; non-support from the Council; no local
control.

No = to leave the policy in the legislation; Council supports; local control.

Councilor Clarenbach: No, Councilor Brown: No, Councilor Ribas: No, Councilor
Barton: No, Councilor Desrochers: Yes, Councilor Trudel: Yes, Councilor Moquin:
Abstain, Councilor Dzujna: No, Councilor Zink: Abstain.

4/2 Majority of Council supports leaving the policy in the legislation.

City Manager Milner asked the Council to approve Katie Gargano as the Voting
Delegate for Friday’s legislative meeting. Councilor Ribas so moved. Seconded by
Councilor Brown.

All in Favor. Motion PASSED.

Councilor Dzujna asked Katie Gargano if she was faxing the packet into the
Municipal Association. City Manager Milner apologized and stated that the
deadline was missed for voting on the legislative policies and will plan ahead for
next year.
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f) The Developer of 15 Tannery was very thankful to discuss a lot line adjustment. There is a

large water management run off project next to 15 Tannery that would require several
thousand dollars’ worth of work in the ground. The developer of 15 Tannery has been in
agreeable conversations to pay for the project in lieu of the lot line adjustment. This is not
final and City Manager Milner will keep the Council updated on progress. She also added
that the lot line does not go down to the river. The City will maintain the boat ramp and
all of the land along the river.

g) Tax Deeded Property & Demolition Update:

I. 12 Prescott Street sale has closed and in private hands. Land only on Prescott
Street, out to bid for the abutters, sold for $5,100. The land buyer has a lot of work
ahead of him. The buyer had to clean out the shed, boat, approximately 20 TVs,
and piles upon piles of junk.

II. 175 South Main Street is back with the previous owner and off the Tax Deed list.

lll. 139 Thunder Road was voted on a couple of months ago to send out to bid. There
were a couple of interested parties and knew there was the building required to
come down. However, they did not bid at the $10,000 minimum so Milner asked
the Council to consider going out to bid starting at $5,000 or if they had any other
ideas. Councilor Dzujna asked City Manager Milner what she thought was the
reason no one placed bids and Milner responded stating that it may be due to the
high cost of demolition of the building and may not have been worth a land only
purchase. But this is speculation.

Motion: Councilor Brown moved to drop the minimum bid of 139 Thunder road,
map/lot #100-012-00. Seconded by Councilor Dzujna.

Councilor Ribas asked if the $10,000 minimum bid was based on back taxes. City
Manager Milner responded that this is about half of the outstanding taxes and with
consideration of paying for the demo, the amount was driven from this.

8 in Favor. One opposed. Motion PASSED.

Demolition update: 69 Lark street demolition is complete. The demo company is
gearing up for 74-76 River Street. Next will be Church Street, School Street, and
then 33 Memorial Street. There may be some phone calls coming in because the
owners of Packers Meat Market are also using the same demo company (All-Ways
Wrecking) as the City. Packers is not a City owned property.

h) The Efficiency Study/Strategic Plan Vision Statement — City Manager Milner spoke to Carl

Webber at Primex but because the City is not a Property Liability Customer of Primex,
their board did not approve Carl to come to the City and assist us with Strategic Plan.

With some good luck for the City, new resident of Franklin (Mr. Ellert), happened to reach
out to the City and offer his LEAN process services for free. He is an international level
expert of the LEAN process. The LEAN process is similar to an efficiency study. It weeds out
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j)

k)

things that we don’t do efficiently and where we can do better. The LEAN process should
be done prior to the Strategic Plan Vision Statement. He is starting with the Fire
Department first. Milner would like to hold a review session, meet with Mr. Ellert, and
discuss a timeline with the Council on October 17t" at 6pm in City Council Chambers.

City Manager Milner is registering for a Radically Rural 2-day Conference in Keene NH on
September 27™ and 28t focusing on revitalizing downtown areas.

Homeless update — Serious issue. The City has offered assistance but some won’t take our
help. We can’t force them into a shelter. A large part of our homeless has taken up
residence on privately owned property. The City has approached the owner and they are
not interested in putting up No Trespassing Signs but we will continue to work on this
situation. The homeless can’t have leniency with bad behavior. Notify the police if anyone
sees something that shouldn’t be going on. The City Welfare Director, Sherry Rhea, has
contacted the Regional Homeless Outreach Coordinator for Merrimack County, who will
go out and visit the homeless camps and try to bring in homeless back into the social work
system which helps get them back on their feet and moving forward.

The Mural Project — Previous City Manager Elizabeth Dragon began this project and
handed it over to new City Manager Milner. Grevior’s offered the side of their building,
which can be seen on the right side coming down the hill and into the downtown area. The
Mayor’s Drug Task Force set aside some money for this mural. Large building size murals
are expensive ($20,000) and since that amount was not expected and set aside, the
project has gone out to bid. Those submitting were asked to create renderings, one of
which is in the City Manager’s office and folks are welcome to view it. Mr. Grevior’s
approval is needed and voting will happen once the other rendering is ready. The Heritage
Commission will participate in this process as well.

School Funding update — City Manager Milner spoke with Glen Smith Northfield Town
Administrator to discuss the School Funding issue and Adequate Funding. Mr. Smith is
looking at the numbers and will assist by hosting a meeting in Northfield NH with the
Lawyers and invite Franklin along. The lawyers are looking for a non-political angle on this
and not getting any pro-bono sign- ups for this. Communities with fiscal disparity and
property poor cities are not considered when analyzing the disparity piece of the formula.
We were told that because we have a tax cap, those pieces of the formula aren’t
considered. Milner and Smith will present this information back to them in this way.

I.  Councilor Desrochers stated that during Claremont | and Il etc... (Franklin had a tax
cap then), how have the requirements changed. City Manager Milner stated that
it’s possible that this time around, they are looking at it more as a State and
community problem and not just at an individual community level.

m) The City has submitted a grant to DOT for Transportation Alternatives Program which is

directed toward a Trestle View Refurb as part of the Mill City Park project providing
interconnectability between Mill City Park (car wash side) and the Winni River Trail. This is
a highly competitive grant.

McDonalds has awarded a Community Policing Award to Officer Rector and Officer Max.
Presentation of this award will be on October 3™ at 4:30pm at McDonald in Franklin.
Congratulations Officer Rector and Officer Max. Applause.
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Councilor Dzujna praised City Manager Milner on embracing the new relationship with Mr. Ellert who
will work on the LEAN process for the City. Dzujna asked how long it will take for the process to take
place for each department. Milner responded that it may take about 4 hours per week, per
department. Dzujna asked that if the school is willing, will Mr. Ellert analyze the school as well. Milner
responded that Mr. Ellert highly recommends doing the entire City including the school department.

Councilor Dzujna asked the Chief of Police, David Goldstein if anything can be done about the
homeless sleeping on benches and store fronts etc. He asked if there is a vagrancy law that we can
enforce. Mr. Goldstein responded that there are loitering laws but there needs to be a potential form
crime in order to make an arrest. They are asked to move along. The owners of the properties need
to call the police so action can be taken and some have gone to the police department to discuss this
with Chief Goldstein. He also stated that they are offered services.

Councilor Zink stated that other communities have homelessness plans in place and asked if Franklin
has begun to talk about such a plan to address this issue. She asked if we need to change or create
ordinances within the City.

City Manager Milner stated that she has been meeting with Director of Planning and Zoning, Dick
Lewis and Chief Goldstein on these issues and working on solutions and due to the colder weather
coming in, this will force some of the homeless to come inside to City Hall and get the services they
need. However, if they are on private property and the owner allows them to stay there, there’s not a
lot the City can do.

Council Zink asked about previous discussions on changing the name of Columbus Day and thought it
would have been on the agenda for tonight. Zink wondered if discussions will be on hold until next
year or at least have a discussion.

Mayor Giunta responded to Councilor Zink stating that he asked City Manager Milner the same
guestion and shared his recollection of the last meeting that it was brought up and when he looked
around for additional support, but there was none. That was taken as not having any support other
than the one councilor who brought it up to make is an agenda item for tonight or this year.

City Manager Milner provide a hand-out to the Council of Mr. Ellert’s LEAN Map
Request for Nonpublic

Motion: Councilor Trudel moved that the Franklin City Council go into a nonpublic session
according to RSA 91-A:3 Il (d) consideration of acquisition, sale or lease of real or
personal property which, if discussed in public, would likely benefit a party or
parties whose interests are adverse to those of the general community.
Seconded by Councilor Dzujna.

Roll Call:
Councilor Barton Yes  Councilor Dzujna Yes  Councilor Ribas Yes
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Councilor Clarenbach _Yes  Councilor Brown Yes _ Councilor Trudel Yes
Councilor Desrochers _Yes  Councilor Moquin Yes_ Councilor Zink Yes

Entered into Nonpublic Session at 8:06PM

Motion: Councilor Ribas moved to leave nonpublic session and return to public session.
Seconded by Councilor Trudel
All in Favor. Motion PASSED.

Public Session reconvened at 9:04PM
Motion: Councilor Trudel moved to seal the minutes because it is determined that

divulgence of this information likely would render a proposed action ineffective.
Seconded by Councilor Ribas.

Roll Call:

Councilor Barton _Yes_ Councilor Dzujna _Yes_ Councilor Ribas _Yes_
Councilor Clarenbach _Yes _ Councilor Brown Yes  Councilor Trudel _Yes_
Councilor Desrochers _Yes  Councilor Moquin  _Yes  Councilor Zink _Yes

All in Favor. Motion PASSED.
Motion: Councilor Clarenbach moved to allow the City Manager to dispose of Map/Lot #70-
35 on Webster Ave. Seconded by Councilor Ribas.
There was no discussion.

All in Favor. Motion PASSED.

Motion to adjourn made by Councilor Barton. Seconded by Councilor Ribas.
All in Favor. Motion PASSED.

Meeting adjourned at 9:06PM

Respectfully Submitted,
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Audrey Lanzillo



